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SPOKANE HISTORIC LANDMARKS COMMISSION
Wednesday, March 17, 2021
Meeting Minutes:


Meeting called to order at 3:02 PM by Jacque West 

December 16, 2020 Meeting Minutes approved unanimously.

Attendance
· Commission Members Present:  Jacque West, Betsy Bradley, Sylvia Tarman, Amanda Paulson, Austin Dickey, Cole Taylor, Daniel Zapotocky, Jill-Lynn Nunemaker, Jodi Kittel, Ray Rast
· Commission Members Not Present: Ernie Robeson
· Staff Present: Megan Duvall, Logan Camporeale, Stephanie Bishop

Study Session:

1. Cannon Streetcar Suburb Historic District
· Logan Camporeale shared a PowerPoint slide show of information on the proposed district and the timeline for the process.

2. Lumberbeard Brewing Company (25 E 3rd Ave) Integrity and Eligibility for Nomination
· Megan shared the changes the owners have made to the building prior to listing it on the SRHP.  The commissioners discussed whether or not they thought the building still has the integrity to nominate to the SRHP. In general, the Commission found the property to retain enough integrity to be considered for nomination to the Spokane Register.


Business Meeting:

1. Old Business:
Megan discussed the Historic Preservation Specialist position that was passed by City Council.  HR will be opening the position for recruitment, per the Mayor’s Office who has asked that two applicants be put forward for the mayor’s consideration.
2. New Business:
· Megan has received the nomination for a property on Waikiki, and they are requesting to be put on the June agenda. John Hagney has a bungalow in the 1200 block of South Cook that Linda Yeomans is working on. River Falls Tower on Riverside and LC High School are being completed by Jim Kolva.  Chris Batten sent in a couple of Special Valuations in December that can be added to any upcoming agenda.
Logan advised the department will be working on another CLG grant for next year. It will be for a survey of important properties to communities of color in East Central, south of I-90 between the Liberty Park and Freya.
No applications have been received for an April meeting.
· Megan advised she will be submitting the Otis (Hotel Indigo) for a State Historic Preservation Officer Award for Rehabilitation.
3. Chairman’s Report:
Betsy Bradley discussed the possibility of incorporating land acknowledgments for lands that belonged to local tribes.
4. HPO Staff Report:
None
5. Other Announcements:
None
6. The next Hearing is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, April 21, 2021.

Briefing Session adjourned at 4:54 PM.
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